Draft Balboa/South Indian Trail Neighborhood Council Minutes
March 4, 2010
Call to Order:   The Balboa/ South Indian Trail Neighborhood Council was held at Salk Middle School on March 4, 2010.  The meeting convened at 7 PM with Chair, Denise Smart, presiding and Shawn Wilson substituting for Claire Steigleder as Secretary. 

Members in attendance:  _______24__________with ______1_______new members and _____9_________guests.

Approval of minutes: Motion was made by ___Stephanie Feist____________and seconded by __Dave Schultz__________________to approve the minutes of the February  4, 2010  Motion carried. 

COPS Shop Report, Gene Rayman:  (3 minutes max)

*news is not good, cars are still being broken into, stolen, homes broken into.

*Recreational vehicles cannot be parked on the street, must be on your property.  * www.SpokanePolice.org has area maps of where incidents are occurring

* Need more volunteers.  COPS volunteers cannot get out of their patrol vehicles

* Block Watch program is still the best way to keep crime down in your neighborhoods. 

Reports by Executive members:

  Treasurer, Karen Malone:

*Balance at the end of February $452.43

* Sign was purchase ($100.82)

* Balance $351.61

Community Assembly Report, Gene Eberts:  print copies available on the sign in table.  Will also be sent by attachment in e-mail. 
*current ordinances are under review

* vary from Commercial and Residential use

* Outdoor events are being accessed in regards to time, currently 10 pm for conclusion.  Majority of those in attendance at our meeting would prefer 9 pm for residential activities, and 10 pm for commercial.

* Neighborhood assembly would like our input

Chair, Denise Smart: 
Presentations:
  Fire Chief, Bobby Williams (15 minutes) on the EMS vote in April:

Upcoming ballot measure before the council 3-8-10 for a special election April 27 for the EMS (Emergency Medical Services) levy.  These levies have been voted on every 6 years.  Spokane has the reputation of being the best area concerning their response time to cardiac issues and other serious conditions. Our ambulance rates are lower than in other areas.  The dept. answers 20,000+ calls per year since 2005.  Claudette asked the question what would be cut if the levy didn’t pass? Answer: Last people hired would be let go, lose 70 positions, policy changes, insurance increases, rates for service (ambulance) would probably double or triple.   It takes 60% majority to approve.  Karen Kearney asked how much time between the onset of a cardiac incident to the patient expiring?  Answer:  Often 4-6 minutes for severe trauma.

There are 14 fire stations in Spokane.  90% of the time, the fire dept. can get to a call in 7-8 minutes.  Field trauma treatment increases survivability rate

 Park Board, Phase 2 plans for youth sports (30 minutes):

Mr Eady comment on the $43 Million park bond that passed in 2007 that improved 6 pools, creation of 11 splash pads, improvements to 9 fields out of 11 so far, and the Dwight Merkel perimeter trail which opened August 1 2009.  The 9 youth baseball fields improved thus far are the grass infield at Merkel, 2 fields at B.A. Clark, 3 at Chief Garry, one at Liberty, and 2 at Underhill.  Some can have 2 games going on at once, new back stops, new dugouts, new mounds for pitching, and re-doing some irrigation.  Grass upgrades will be based on an each park need. Stephanie Feist asked what’s happening at Franklin Park. Answer: Policies, procedures, leases are being reviewed.  It’s still softball only.  There are no changes to maintenance schedule, etc.  Also, no additional lighting is scheduled at this time.  Denise Smart asked about Meadow Glen (currently under developed park).  Mr. Eady said the city would like to see it developed.

Solid Waste:

Handout on Solid Waste Revenues were made available. The Solid Waste Enterprise Funds is divided into two solid-waste related funds, the Solid Waste disposal Construction fund, and the Solid Waste Fund. The construction fund has $41,132,405, and the Solid Waste Fund has $9,757,762.  The later fund has funds of $5,651,000 set aside for equipment (repair & replacement), and $2,695,000 for closures.  Of the $41 Million, $7,000,000 is slated for operating reserve, $10,000,000 for operations, $13,721,897 equipment replacement, and $11,200,000 for closures.  These funds, their intended uses, and the city’s borrowing capability of these funds is a matter of public record.  Carrie Holton from the City’s Attorney’s office explained the annual financial report is on te city’s website, as well as the State Auditor’s site.  Denise Smart asked if solid waste funds can be used to re-purpose something on the landfill.  It was explained that funds transfer within depts..  City Charter allows city officials to loan money to another dept with interest.  More questions were raised, specifically “What is the use for the Landfill?  Any plans for closure?”  Nancy McLaughlin, City Councilwoman said the City Treasurer and Solid Waste Director should be in the position to answer these questions.

Neighborhood Spring Clean Up Program Report and discussion.

May 22 was tentatively slated for the neighborhood cleanup date.  Discussion ensued as to how to facilitate.  Roll-off containers, what stuff to bring, etc.  Would need 2-3 volunteers per time slot for the day.  Our neighborhood has $5,000 allotted for this event.  No household hazardous waste  can be taken.  City won’t transfer for us.  Wood chipper for green waste was a thought, but it was determined that the solid waste dept does not have one.  The Parks Dept has one, but not sure yet if we can get one of theirs.

Balboa/South Indian Trail Planning Committee Report, Karen Kearney:

Committee currently consists of 10 individuals, and meets for approximated 1 hr on Saturdays.  Next meeting is scheduled for April 17th. The desire is to get the most “bang for our buck.”  Looking at grants, too. Current funds would cover a planner for 200 hours, a contractor for only 100 hrs.  Issue currently working on – identifying stake holders, vested, with an interest in the community.

No neighborhood council meeting planned for April.

Move to adjourn was made by Roy Steigleder, and seconded by Dorothy Rasmussen.

Meeting adjourned at________8:55 pm____________________.

Saturday meeting March 20, 2010 at Indian Trail Library (4909 W Barnes Rd)

